
Gudenåkomitéen

Your boat must be registered before 
navigating the Gudenå

All vessels with an engine must be registered on the 
Gudenå’s boat register before being launched. You 
can register here: www.sejladspaagudenaaen.dk. 

There are two types of registration: 

•	 Permanent registration. If you are a resident, or 
have a summer house or permanent berth in one 
of the Gudenå municipalities (Randers, Viborg, 
Favrskov, Silkeborg, Skanderborg, Horsens or He-
densted), you may apply for permanent registration. 
This registration must be renewed annually.

	 Cost: Annual fee of 200 DKK per vessel. You 
must factor in time for processing the renewal of 
your registration. 

	 Please be aware: Owners must paint, or procure 
and affix, the registration number on the vessel. 

•	 Guest registration. Guests are those visiting the 
Gudenå for a shorter period, or those who other-
wise do not fulfil the criteria for permanent registra-
tion. 

	 Cost: 30 DKK per vessel for a 14 day permit. 
You do not need to factor in time for processing the 
application – you can print your guest registration 
number immediately. 

Regardless of the type, a registration number is made 
up of a combination of letters and numbers. Registra-
tion numbers must be visible on both sides of the bow 
of the vessel, and must be affixed before the vessel is 
launched in the Gudenå system. 

The police and municipalities carry out regular inspec-
tions on boat registrations. Navigating the Gudenå sy-
stem without a registration number, or with an unpaid 
annual fee wil incur a fine of 1000 DKK. 

The Gudenå Committee, 
made up of 7 municipalities 
along the river, wish you a 
good trip! 

Gudenåkomitéen
on the Gudenå 
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Welcome to the Gudenå system! 

This brochure is produced by the Gudenå Committee 
(www.gudenaakomiteen.dk), and provides guidance 
on rules for navigating motorised vessels in the Gu-
denå system, ensuring a good experience for you, 
other people, and the environment. 

Navigating the Gudenå is regulated by the Environ-
ment Ministry’s ”Order on non-industrial navigation 
and other transport on the Gudenå 
and its lakes and tributaries from Tør-
ring to Randers”. You will find the full 
text on www.sejladspaagudenaaen.dk, 
or using the QR code to the right. 

You can launch your boat into the Gudenå system in 
several places. Launch sites differ in 
relation to access to the area, cost and 
payment, and capacity of the site. You 
can find information on the launch si-
tes at www.sejladspaagudenaaen.dk 
or using the QR code to the right. 

If you have any questions or need help, you can find 
contact details for the municipalities along the Gu-
denå at www.sejladspaagudenaaen.dk. 
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